

ĐỀ THI VÀO 10 MÔN ANH BÌNH THUẬN NĂM 2024 – 2025

I. Questions 1 - 2: Choose the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

1. A. provideded B. decideded C. devoteded D. exploreded
2. A. rich B. wide C. quick D. thin

II. Questions 3 - 4: Choose the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

3. A. divide B. become C. open D. prepare
4. A. official B. tropical C. national D. natural

III. Questions 5 - 16: Choose the word or phrase that best fits the gap in each sentence.

5. last month the children _____ their grandparents living in the countryside.

- A. visit B. visited C. have visited D. were visiting

6. The directors suggested _____ the laptop in the office to save energy.

- A. use B. using C. to use D. used

7. The final examination will be held _____ June the 10th 2015

- A. on B. in C. at D. to

8. The student are good at communicating in English, _____?

- A. do they B. are they C. aren't they D. don't they

9. The house _____ she bought 2 years ago was really expensive.

- A. who B. whom C. whose D. which

10. She would come to the party if today _____ Sunday

- A. were B. will be C. is D. would be

11. _____ my little brother can swim very well, he has joined many swimming contest

- A. Because of B. In spite of C. Although D. Because

12. We can save natural _____ by using solar energy instead of cool gas and oil.

- A. consumer B. resources C. disasters D. celebration

13. My classmates often use Google to _____ information for their projects
A. give up B. turn on C. look for D. look after
14. we should use public transports to _____ traffic jam and review air pollution
A. provide B. avoid C. increase D. destroy
15. Thanks to television people can get latest information in an expensive and _____ way.
A. convenient B. remote C. complex D. tropical
16. *Katy and Sam are talking about noise pollution.*
Katy: "Noise pollution is a serious problem nowadays."
Sam: "_____. it has many bad effects on our health."
A. You're welcome B. That's not true C. No problem D. I agree with you

IV. Questions 17 - 18: Choose the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

17. This problem can solve by preschool children in 10 minutes since it is very easy.
A. This B. can solve C. in D. since
18. All the members in the team were surprising when they heard the unexpected news
A. All B. in C. surprising D. heard

V. Questions 19-23: Read the following passage and choose the word that best fits each of the numbered blanks.

BENEFITS OF LAUGHTER YOGA

Laughing is good for the body and the mind. When we laugh we breathe more oxygen into our body which helps to keep us (19) _____. Endorphins, or happy chemicals, are released in the body, and you feel more relaxed and happier.

Laughter also brings people together (20) _____ some fun.

Companies that have run laughter yoga workshops find that they have (21) _____ for both employers and employees. People who are happy at work are

more hard- working and (22) _____ more money for the company. Also, people who can laugh together communicate more successfully. (23) _____, people do better at work when they feel happy and relaxed.

19. A. health B. healthy C. healthily D. unhealthily
20. A. share B. to share C. to sharing D. shared
21. A. worries B. adventures C. problems D. advantages
22. A. make B. take C. spend D. lose
23. A. Though B. Since C. Moreover D. Because

VI. Questions 24 - 28: Read the passage and do the tasks that follow.

For one group of children aged between ten and fifteen, Saturdays are learning the art of serious cooking. Their weekly lessons in small classes are so popular that there is a waiting list of 30 children who want to do the course. Parents pay £280 for the course where their children can have fun and learn how to make good food.

Class member Bill, aged ten, says, "I love my mum's cooking and now I can do it better than her. The teachers make us laugh, especially when we sit down with them to share the food we've made."

Flora is twelve, and she's having problems preparing onions. "I love cooking. I did a meal which my friends really enjoyed. Then my mum suggested I take up a hobby, instead of doing nothing at weekends. I was happy staying at home, so I wasn't too keen at first. I'm really glad I decided to come, though."

Their teacher, Philippe, says, "It's great fun. Children pay attention and remember things better than adults, although the kitchen isn't always tidy when they're cooking! As adults, we're always learning more about food. If parents interest their children in cooking when they are young, they'll have enough skills to make food for themselves when they leave home."

24. What is the passage mainly about?

A. Some dishes that students prefer to cook on the course.

- B. An interesting advertisement for some cooking schools.
- C. Little chefs' great enjoyments in attending cookery courses.
- D. The reason why parents want to learn more about cooking.

25. According to paragraph 1, which age is suitable for children to do the cooking course?

- A. 6 B. 9 C. 12 D. 16

26. According to the passage, who encouraged Flora to join the cooking course?

- A. Her classmate Bill B. Her mother
- C. Her teacher Philippe. D. Her friends

27. According to paragraph 4, which of the following is **TRUE** about Philippe's young students?

- A. They will have enough cooking skills in the future.
- B. They don't always pay attention to the lessons.
- C. They keep the kitchen cleaner than adults do.
- D. They teach their parents what they've learnt in class.

28. The word "**They**" in paragraph 4 refers to ____

- A. things B. adults C. parents D. children

VII. Questions 29 - 30: Complete each of the following sentences with the correct form of the word in brackets.

29. She enjoyed the _____ atmosphere in the mosque. (peace)

30. Thanks to the internet, students now can learn English _____.
(effect)

VIII. Questions 31 - 32: Rearrange the following words or phrases to make complete sentences.

31. every night/ an hour and a half/ He spends/ with his friends/ playing computer games/.

.....

32. we will suffer/ clean, / Unless/ we keep/ from pollution/ our environment/.

.....

IX. Questions 33 – 36: Rewrite each of the following sentences in such a way that it means almost the same as the original sentence, beginning with the word(s) given.

33. My father doesn't have a computer to work online.

My father wishes

34. "I will buy a new camera for his wife." said Mr. John.

Mr. John said that he

35. Lucy last did karate at the sports center three weeks ago.

Lucy hasn't

36. My spoken English is better than my written English.

I am